
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
January 28, 2025 
 
 
 
County of Ventura Board of Supervisors 
 
Subject: Receive and file the Hazardous Materials Discharge Reports –  
  Proposition 65. 
 
Recommendation: 
 
That your Board receive and file the attached reports. 
 
Discussion: 
 
Attached are the Summary Reports (Exhibit 1 and Exhibit 2) of the hazardous materials 
discharge reports received by the Resource Management Agency’s Environmental Health 
Division (Division) from December 21, 2024, through January 03, 2025, on behalf of the 
Board of Supervisors. This item is in line with the County’s Strategic Plan Priority of Healthy, 
Safe, and Resilient Communities, Goal 2: Maintain high-performing public safety services. 
 
The weekly summary report may also be accessed from the Division’s home page at: 
  

https://vcrma.org/divisions/environmental-health 
 

Please call Rick Bandelin at 805/654-2815 if you have any questions. 
 
 
 
 
Charles R. Genkel, Director 
Environmental Health Division 
 
Attachments: Exhibit 1 – Summary Report for December 21, 2024 – December 27, 2024 
 Exhibit 2 – Summary Report for December 28, 2024 – January 03, 2025 
  
  
  


